
August 8, 2017    Town of Pleasant Valley Monthly Board Meeting 

 

The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Thursday, August 8, 2017 at 7:30 PM.  

Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve the agenda as published.   Carried. 

 

Kerry read the clerk’s minutes from the July 11, 2017 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Bob and 2nd by Larry 

to accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 

 

Financial report by Treasurer: checking $180,779.20; cemetery CD $2,281.02; General CD’s $13,265.92.  

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   

 

Building permit requests were approved for Justin Kocina to construct a new single family home, rambler type 

with basement, 3800 square feet on the corner of 30th Ave and County Road T.  Estimated cost $350,000. 

Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry.  Carried.   

 

Open discussion regarding Mike Patron to note that his fence is complete. 

 

Discussion & unanimous board approval to have the attorney send a letter to Larry to send to James Freeman 

on behalf of his illegal driveway.   

 

Discussion regarding River Falls Ambulance Agreement; contract change to a three year contract.  Motion by 

Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve the new contract.  Motion Carried. 

 

Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 

 

13123 Kleven Property Assessment LLC 2,573.00 

13124 St. Croix Electric 109.22 

13125 RF Rural Fire 800.00 

13126 Larry Nolte 312.00 

13127 Mark DeBoe 390.00 

13128 Rodli, Beskar, Neuhaus, Murray 300.00 

13129 St. Croix County Highway 20,802.53 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Megan Miller, Clerk  


